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1. As a follow up to the UN Security Council Resolution 1308 on HIV/AIDS and security, the Security Council held an open meeting on 19 January to assess progress made. On this occasion, a Cooperation Framework was agreed upon and signed between UNAIDS and the UN Department of Peacekeeping Operations (DPKO) outlining the different areas of cooperation between the two entities in the field of HIV/AIDS and peacekeeping, including training, codes of conduct, testing, civil and military cooperation, care for personnel, resources and the development of Best Practices.

2. As a first step towards this cooperation, the UNAIDS Secretariat initiated a joint UN assessment mission comprising of representatives from the UNAIDS Secretariat, DPKO, UNFPA and UNIFEM to the UN mission in Sierra Leone, UNAMSIL, from 1 - 5 February. The mission consisted of assessing the HIV/AIDS situation and response in Sierra Leone and within UNAMSIL, identifying potential collaborating partners, establishing networks between UNAMSIL and relevant national entities and civil society groups and developing a workplan/recommendations to respond to HIV/AIDS within the Operation.

3. A financial and administrative agreement is being elaborated between UNAIDS and DPKO in order to implement activities and place an HIV/AIDS advisor within each major peacekeeping operations notably East Timor (UNTAET), Eritrea/Ethiopia (UNMEE), Sierra Leone (UNAMSIL), DRC (MONUC) and Kosovo (UNMIK).

4. UNAIDS, together with DPKO, is presently developing an ‘Awareness Card’ for uniformed peacekeepers which outlines codes of conduct and basic facts about HIV/AIDS. The card will first be tested in selected peacekeeping operations and will then be distributed to selected national uniformed services.

5. UNAIDS held its first Steering Committee on HIV/AIDS as a Security Issue in NY from 20-21 March. The Steering Committee is composed of 12 members from donor governments, Co-sponsors and partners, DPKO, NGOs and regional representatives from cross-sectorial backgrounds including National Programmes on HIV/AIDS, civil society groups, the military and the health sectors. The Committee adopted its Terms of Reference and Workplan for 2001 – 2002, including the review of recommendations made at the UNAIDS Expert Strategy Meeting on HIV/AIDS as a Security Issue in December 2000.

